HIGHCROFT SURGERY

Patients’ Participation Group

Minutes of the Meeting 12th. February 2014

Present: in the Chair: Chris Foster
Patients:  Brenda Chambers, Ted and Bernadette Cocking, Arnold Harris, Peter and Pam Horril, Steve Jones, Peter Pelling.

Staff: Paula Watts, Joanne Croft.

Apologies:  John Wilson and Dave Parkin (resigning because of other commitments but becoming a founder members of our Virtual Group).

The Minutes of the Meeting held on the 8th. January 2014were agreed as a true record.  Proposed Peter Pelling; seconded Steve Jones.
Matters Arising
· The prioritisation system to deal with emergencies is working well.  The triage arrangement is explained when patients call.
· The improved signage for toilets has not been done but will be attended to in the new facilities.

· Waste receptacles has not been done but will be provided in the new reception area.

· The scope of the online booking procedure is restricted by the web site design.

· A leaflet on procedures of the Practice is available on request and will be reviewed when the Practice moves.

· There will be only one notice board in the new waiting area.  It could be for PPG notices but this will be the only board. No posters will be displayed elsewhere. This was questioned by the Chair because of the Surgery’s requirement to inform and educate patients about health matters.
Chair’s Report
       Chris attended The People’s Council Meeting.

       Issues Arising 
· Funding for the PPG will be cut by 66% next year and will disappear thereafter. PW was unable to identify where the previous funding provided for setting up a PPG had been spent because it had been absorbed into the general budget.  This had not provided an overall increase in the budget. She asked if PPG needed to buy anything to let her know. 
· The Chair thanked the team helping with the Patient Survey Questionnaire.

· The Chair noted that when she was doing face-to –face questionnaires there was often need of a ‘Not Applicable’ option.
· The Chair thanked the team helping with the ‘Meeting Etiquette Policy’ .

· The ‘Meeting Etiquette Policy’ was adopted as PPG policy: proposed Steve Jones, seconded Brenda Chambers.

· The Chair completed the  questionnaire on Gluten Free Food on Prescription for The People’s Council (Michael Ellis) and  supported the principle of providing gluten free bread on prescription.  This received the support of the meeting.
Practice Matters
· The meeting was reminded that now the main door opened quietly and wipes have been provided at the computer mouse in reception.

· Messages on the screens do end prematurely and this is in part due to design.

· In the new building, the JX Boards will be at a more suitable height.

· Staff development takes place on training afternoons but these are being used to facilitate the move into the new building. Customer Service Training will take place in conjunction with the opening of the new Practice Suite.

· A meeting room for the PPG when the building work is completed. 
· Guidance to facilities in the new building will be placed on a board in the entrance.

· It was requested that a Practice G.P. attend some PPG meetings for a short time to address identified specific clinical issues.
The Patient Survey Questionnaire

· There were 207 completed questionnaires.
· Some patients did not complete all questions.

· Concerns raised:  
· online booking did not facilitate the booking of urgent or early requirements

· some prescriptions were not ready when patients arrived to collect them.  
· Not getting appointments with the GP requested remains a problem
· Response:

· Prescription fulfilment depends on organisational arrangements.  Some requests come too late in the day.

· The Practice will adopt the electronic system to provide prescriptions though this will be an optional arrangement.
· The recruitment of additional GPs depends on funding.  It may be possible to recruit trainee GPs (already qualified doctors).

· Before publication of the Report later in March, it will be necessary to look at all the answer boxes in depth.

· A group consisting of Chris, Peter Pelling, Peter Horril, and Brenda Chambers, was appointed to work with Paula in preparing the Report.
· The number of questionnaires returned, 213, was no greater than the previous year in spite of some PPG members coming into the surgery and engaging with patients to complete them there and then. The questionnaires were not being handed out at Reception and nor were they always visible for patients to help themselves. The need to increase the number of Questionnaires completed was acknowledged so that the sample more accurately represents the patient body of over 12,000 patients.
Members’ Feedback
· Antiseptic handwash facilities will be provided at the top of the stars in the new entrance.

· Cuts in Framework funding could be made.  The decisions on funding will be taken on February 27th.  It was noted that cuts in Framework funding could well increase pressures elsewhere: police time and health services.

· Michael Ellis is to visit Elizabeth House to assess needs and then to consult with the Vale Liaison Group. Chris will report back.
Date of next meeting   Wednesday 12th. March at 5.30pm.
